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   “Growing in Christ Together” 

The 138th Annual Meeting of the Ashe Baptist Association of Churches is a highly  anticipated event, 

drawing congregants from all corners of the region. This year's theme, "Growing in Christ Together," 

resonated deeply with the community, promising two days of reflection, fellowship, information and 

spiritual growth. 

Set against the backdrop of the association's 44 picturesque churches, the meeting takes place on 

the top of the mountains, where the beauty of nature mirrors the warmth and love radiating from the 

attendees. 

Ashe Baptist Association Churches, with their welcoming facades and peaceful surroundings, have 

long been sanctuaries for souls seeking solace and redemption. The community within their walls are 

bound together not only by their shared faith in Jesus Christ as their Savior but also by the profound 

sense of freedom and liberation that their belief grants them. Thank you, Liberty Grove Baptist 

Church and Friendly Grove Baptist Church, for hosting this year on the third Friday and Saturday in 

August. 

As messengers arrived, they are greeted with open arms, embodying the very spirit of unity and love 

that the association cherishes. Each person, regardless of their background, feels the embrace of 

their spiritual family. From farmers to teachers, business owners to retirees, the diversity within the 

messengers is a testament to the inclusive nature of their faith. They come bearing the scars of their 

past, but also with hearts full of hope, ready to share their stories of redemption and grace. 

The event will have three powerful sermons centered around the theme and the chosen scripture, 2 

Peter 3:18:and others, "But grow in the grace and knowledge of our Lord and Savior Jesus 

Christ. To him be glory both now and forever! Amen." The Preachers words echo through the 

church, encouraging everyone to embrace their journey of growth in Christ, both individually and   

collectively. His message is clear: growth in faith is not a solitary endeavor but a communal one, 

strengthened by the support and love of their spiritual family. 

Each day, the messengers also gather for a delicious meal. The laughter, the hum of  conversations, 

and the aroma of home-cooked food fills the air, creating an atmosphere of joy and togetherness. It is 

a reminder that growing in Christ is not just about sermons and scriptures but also about building  

relationships and supporting one another through the ups and downs of life. 

As the 138th Annual Meeting of the Ashe Baptist Association of Churches ends the messengers 

leave with renewed hearts and strengthened spirits. They will carry with them the lessons learned, 

the stories shared, and the unwavering support of their spiritual family. United by their faith and the 

incredible liberty it bestowed upon them, we are ready to continue our  journey, growing in the grace 

and knowledge of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.  I hope to see you at this years Annual Meeting 

of the Ashe Baptist Association of Churches!  Be praying for God to be honored. 

                                                                                                                             

Your Servant, David 
 



August 2               B- Rev. Chris Taylor 

August 2                                 B- Rev. John Elledge 

August 3       B- Rev. Lonnie Carpenter 

August 3                                  B- Mrs. Joyce Jones 

August 8            B- Rev. Jonathan Stansberry 

August 9                                B- Rev. Lonnie Jones 

August 11           A- Rev. & Mrs. Danny Joe Farmer 

August 14            A- Rev. & Mrs. Johnny Goodman 

August 18                                B- Mrs. Hailey Oliver 

August 18        A-Rev. & Mrs. Jonathan Stansberry 

August 20                                B- Mrs. Shelia Miller 

August 21                       A- Rev. & Mrs. Billy Norris 

August 22                               B- Mr. Donnie Houck 

August 22                        A- Rev. & Mrs. Dale Ring 

August 27                  A- Rev. & Mrs. Roger Blevins 

August 28                            B- Mrs. Chelsea Taylor 

August 29                              B-Rev. Roger Blevins 

August 29                          B-Rev. Billy Joe Blevins 

August 31                                  B- Rev. Jack Pugh 

 

Ashe Really Cares 

336-846-5234   

ashereallycares@gmail.com 

 

 

Ashe Baptist Association 
would like to thank our sponsors  

     for the Ashe Baptist News heard on WKSK  

  each Saturday and on SoundCloud on the Web.                       

 
Randy Marion Ford West Jefferson 

Randy Marion Chevrolet - West Jefferson 
        Josh Harrold, General Manager  
                        

Tri-County Paving                                     
Lucian and Patricia Jordan                                                                                              

 
Tri County Monuments                               
Mike and Lisa Peters                              

 
State Wide Insurance                            

Chris and Andrea Finney. 
 

We appreciate our sponsors &  encourage you to 
call them when you need their services! 

“Thank You” by Ray Boltz: 

Thank you for giving to the Lord 
I am a life that was changed 
Thank you for giving to the Lord 
I am so glad you gave 

Recently, I received a referral from Daymark. They had a 
woman who was in crisis and reached out on her behalf to 
see how we could help. She only needed some toiletries. I 
gathered some items and gave her a Food Lion gift card to 
purchase whatever else she needed. As I handed her the gift 
card, she dropped her head and started to cry. She began to 
tell me her partner of 20 years just moved into a nursing 
home due to dementia and she was left with no support, 
little income, and a mountain of medical bills. She pointed 
over to the stack of Bibles and told me that she grew up in 
church but she hadn’t been in a while. A few days ago, she 
picked up a Bible and she could feel God working on her. I 
hugged her, offered a prayer, and invited her to church. That 
encounter occurred because when she walked through our 
doors she saw and felt God’s love. 

We are so grateful for the support of our churches. While 
community donations help stock our clothing pantry, the 
rest of our expenses to keep the doors open are dependent 
on monetary donations. If you don’t already, please          
consider making the ARC part of your family or church’s  
regular charitable giving. 

In June, we served 121 households consisting of 282         
individuals. We had 203 households use the clothing pantry. 
We had 11 new households use our services for the first 
time.  

We have been blessed with a supply of mobility aids such as 
walkers, canes, wheelchairs, and shower chairs. If you know 
anyone in need of these items please have them contact us. 

Current ARC pantry needs: 
15oz cans: carrots, diced tomatoes, and sauerkraut 
Saltine Crackers 
  

God Bless you and Keep you, 
Twila Miller 
Director of Ashe Really Cares 





 

Many years ago, I was a star-gazer---an amateur astronomer. I would pull out my telescope on a clear winter 
night and marvel at the number of stars that could be seen with my inexpensive telescope. The number of 
stars in the observable universe is reported to be about 1021=10,000,000,000,000,000,000,000. 

Note, this is only the number that is observable with our powerful telescopes today. Who knows how many 
more stars there are in the universe. Jesus Christ declared that the Holy Father has the very hairs on our 
heads all numbered. There are presently nearly 8 billion people on planet Earth. An average head of hair has 
about 100,000 hairs [balding men like me are the exception]. This would total 814=800,000,000,000,000 or 
800 trillion [if my math is correct]. This does not include all the people who have previously lived and died on 
planet Earth. These enormous numbers are given to us for a reason--- to begin to reveal our God's         
greatness, power, wisdom, and knowledge. The Holy Scriptures declare that He determines the number of 
stars and gives them all their names [Psalm 147:4]. He is omnipresent---His Presence fills the entire universe 
[Jeremiah 23:24]. He is omniscient---He knows all things [Job 28:24]. He is omnipotent--- all-powerful. He 
upholds the universe by the word of His power [Hebrews 1:3].   

During these troubling and unsettling times in our world and nation, it may be helpful to remember these 
things about our God. For the Christian, these truths and promises should give us great peace and             
assurance---God is still very much in control. For the Christian, a faith that is rooted in the absolute           
sovereignty of God with Biblical assurances of His care for His people will ensure peace and rest in these 
alarming and   disrupting times. 

 As the Faith-Health Connector for Ashe County, I am always available to assist you with practical needs as 
well as Spiritual encouragement.  
 

Many Blessings.   

Paul Strickland, 

FaithHealth Connector, Ashe County, NC 

FaithHealth Connector Report  

AMS, David Blackburn, presented              

Rev. Lawrence Goodman, Pastor at  Orion 

Baptist  with Award from NC Baptists &  

Baptist On Mission for total giving to the 

2023 NC Missions Offering. Total given by 

Orion  Baptist, $2089.05. Orion was second 

in the Ashe Baptist Association with their         

North Carolina  Missions Offering!                                    

Thank you Pastor Goodman &  Orion for giving! 



HOPE FOR THE MOUNTAINS 

PRAYER TEAM 

MEETS EACH TUESDAY  8:00 AM  

At  

MIDWAY BAPTIST CHURCH 

EVERYONE IS WELCOME TO ATTEND! 

We want to CELEBRATE with you and share the 
GOOD NEWS when exciting things are happening 
at the church you attend!  Please send  articles,  
pictures or flyers to our e-mail address at:  
ashebaptist@gmail.com, and we will announce on 
our WKSK weekly radio show, post on the events 
page of our website, ashebaptist.org, and on our 
Facebook Page, in addition to printing in this 
monthly newsletter  publication that is  posted in 
color on the website and mailed to 680+ folks in 
Ashe Co., all across NC, and neighboring states!  As 
you set dates for church events, Special Singings, 
Revivals, or Speakers, let us know!  You must           
submit articles for the Newsletter NO LATER 
THAN the 20th of each month in order for them to  
appear in the next month’s publication. 

 Hope for the Mountain Revival Choir Practice 
Sunday’s at 6 pm at Midway Baptist Church located at 1670 
Mt. Jefferson Rd. Anyone from any church interested in   
singing is invited to come to practice each Sunday Evening. 
Pastor Steve LeaShomb and Brother Ron Criss, Choir Director 
welcomes you to Midway Baptist Church. 

GOOD SOIL MINISTRY would like to remind 

everyone that we accept your used  literature and other 

materials monthly at Ashe Really Cares. This literature 

goes out all over the world  to assist in aiding those you 

are spiritually orphaned.  We do appreciate your support 

with this mission. 

ASHE BAPTIST ASSOCIATIONAL OFFICE  
Rev. David Blackburn, DOM 

 Mrs. Debbie Miller, ABA Ministry Assistant                
 phone: 336-846-5631  email: ashebaptist@gmail.com       

 
ASHE REALLY CARES STAFF 

   Mrs. Twila Miller, Ashe Really Cares Director     
Mr. Nathan McLeese, Ashe Really Cares Assistant    



  Church Announcements 

 

Bald Mountain Baptist  –Come join us!  Sunday School- 9 am and Worship Service -10 am. Wednesday night services are 
at 6: 30 pm. Pastor John Elledge welcomes you to attend.    

Healing Springs Baptist Church announces Annual Decoration in the cemetery on Sunday August 4 at 10:00. There will 
be a short service given by AMS David Blackburn at 10:30. Worship Service will be held in the church at 11:00. Rev. Kevin 
Jones, pastor invites everyone to attend. 
 

Old Fields Baptist Church is pleased to announce that Rev. Cory Halsey has been chosen to preach for them and will be 
voted on as Interim Pastor in the next couple of weeks.  We welcome Brother Cory and his wife, Amanda and their son to 
the Ashe Baptist Association and look forward to working with them.  
 
When you pray, please remember Grassy Creek, Buffalo Baptist, Round Knob Baptist, Mt Olive Baptist, Wagoner           
Big Laurel  and Riverview Baptist. These churches  are currently seeking a pastor. 
 

New Church Announcements: please send updated church information for the church you attend: 

to:domdblackburn@gmail.com or  ashebaptist@gmail.com. We will get all new information provided on the  Saturday Radio 

Program, the www.ashebaptist.org and the newsletters. Thank you.   

 

 Ashe Baptist Association announces host for this year sessions of Annual Meeting. Liberty Grove Baptist Church is hosting on Friday and 

Friendly Grove Baptist Church on Saturday. Thank you churches for hosting. We look forward to being with you. The Executive Director   

Treasurer of the Baptist State Convention of NC is scheduled to be with us on Friday as one of our Special Speakers, Todd Unzicker. We  are 

now ready to request of two more churches to host next year 2025. Third Friday and Saturday in August. How long has it been since you     

hosted an Ashe Baptist Associational Meeting? Would you consider doing it. Contact the preacher and place committee, Mrs. Lucy Hagin,    

Rev. Allen Huffman, Mr. Harold Riddle or the Associational Office.                                                                                                                                                                     

Ashe Really Cares announces: If anyone has any upcoming mission trips where they could use some of these    
extra clothes when they go. We had one going to Haiti a month or so ago and were able to send her with several 
bags so it would be great if we could line up some better outreach options for the stuff we can't use. Just let them 
know to call me when they have something like that coming up so we can coordinate it.  In need of 1 man to pick up 
food especially on Wednesday and any churches that would like to participate in a diaper drive for ARC during VBS can 

collect diapers (of any size), wipes, collect change to go towards the purchase of diapers. We have several new mothers 
that come through on a regular basis and need help with diapers. Contact Director, Twila Miller at ARC or Ashe Baptist 
for more info. 846-5234. 

The Inspirations will be singing Thursday night August 1st at 7pm at Calvary Free Will Baptist. Everyone is invited. by the 
pastor, Rev. Frank Woods. for more information call 423-270-9377    

 

 

 

 

 

Ashe County Middle School is asking for help with school needs. They have removed the water fountains and put in new filling 

stations, so they are wanting to give each student a new water bottle to use for the year. Churches that might want to help the cost 

is just under $2.00 a bottle and they need 800 to start the year. For more info contact Ashe County Middle School. 

Ashe County School System is preparing for the Back 2 School Blast and are collecting donations and supplies. We are in 
need of lots of items, monetary donations, volunteers, and more. If you can help contact Jamie Phillips Little or Amy Walker 
at the Board of Education. 336-246-7175 

  

      ASHE BAPTIST CAMPGROUND          
                                                   

          August 3  Warrensville Baptist                                                                                               

     August 17 Friendship Baptist                                                                                                

   August 31 Mission Home Baptist                                                               

 for 
August 

Thank you to each church that keeps the campground mowed & trimmed!!!! 

http://www.ashebaptist.org








Ashe Baptist Executive Committee met  at 

Christian Unity Baptist Church for the 4th 

Quarter on July 11th.  Rev. Allen Huffman, 

Moderator called the meeting to order, 

Butch Miller opened with devotion and  

prayer, followed by a hymn led by Mr. Jackie 

Blevins. Treasurer Report given by Debbie 

Miller, ARC Report by Director, Twila Miller, 

Rev. Paul Strickland reported on FaithHealth 

and NCServe.  Rev. David  Blackburn, AMS 

gave the AMS Report followed by the        

Discipleship Report by Mrs. Linda Blackburn. 

Meeting was adjourned  around the alter in 

with Rev. Johnny Goodman leading the  

prayer. 





                                              Supper will be provided and served by Liberty Grove Baptist Church 

                                                              Special thanks to Liberty Grove Baptist Church 
                                                   for hosting and to the ladies  and men for a delicious meal! 
                                                          Thanks to everyone who attended today’s meeting. 
 



                11:45 Benediction & blessing on food                                    Rev. Jeffery Rizoti 
                                                                                                                                                  Pastor, Friendly Grove Baptist Church 

 

 

                                    Lunch will be provided served by Friendly Grove Baptist Church 

 

          Special thanks to the ladies and men of Friendly Grove Baptist Church for the delicious meal. 
                                      Also thank you to Friendly Grove Baptist Church for hosting. 
                                               Thanks to everyone who attended today’s meeting. 
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                  Discipleship Tip of the Month                                                                

                          

                                                              Disciple– Making 

A disciple is a person who “is following Christ, being changed by Christ and committed to the mission of Christ.” 

A disciple making culture happens when the values and ministry focus of a church  result in a lifestyle of disciple making 

behaviors on the part of church members. 

Disciple making is a relational process where disciples of Christ share the gospel,  people come to repentance and  faith 

in Christ, new disciples are taught to obey the commands of Christ and mature in Christ, new disciples share the gospel 

with others and then repeat the process. 

Return Service Requested 

 
 
August 2024 
               16 ABA Annual Meeting 2 pm          
     @ Liberty Grove Baptist 
                17 ABA Annual Meeting 9 am 
      @ Friendly Grove Baptist 
 
 
 
 
September 2024 
                     2-Labor Day 
                       ABA/ARC Office Closed 
  
 
 
 
October 2024 
                   1- ARC Committee Meeting 
                        @ABA Board Room 7 pm 
                   3- ABA Executive Committee         
          Meeting @ Pleasant Valley 
                         Baptist @ 7 pm 
                  31- Campground Closed  
                         for the  2024 Season             
 
 

 


